
UNITED STATES 

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION 
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20549 

OPI'IaM 
THE COMMISSIOHD 

Chase untermeyer 
Director 

November 21, 1989 

Office of Presidential Personnel 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mr. Untermeyer: 

I received word at 1:00 a.m. on Saturday that the Senate 
had confirmed my nomination for a full term on the Securities 
and Exchange Commission. My sense of joy (and relief) was 
truly overwhelming. 

I want to thank you for all that you did with regard to 
my nomination, especially the time you spent with me in your 
office. I am very grateful and very pleased and proud to be 
a part of President Bush's administration. 

Again, thank you and have a very happy Thanksgiving. 

Sincerely, 

fnuyt<.~ 
Mary L. Schapiro 
Commissioner 


